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Dear Denver School of the Arts Community, 
On March 13, 2020 all of our worlds were converted into a whirlwind of confusion and uncertainty. I can imagine this uncertainty has created an emotional rollercoaster. A rollercoaster that longs for a sense of normalcy associated with the lack of social activity with, and exposure to family, friends, and colleagues. At times this has probably been overwhelming. 

On the bright side, May has arrived and we are in the home stretch. We can and will make it through this. Considering all factors, the administrative team and I will continue to work each day to field answers to not only help support the emotional and social aspect associated with this abrupt change, but seek ways to create a user-friendly learning platform that supports the needs of all students, families, and staff. In that spirit, know we are working each day to improve our process based upon best practices, district guidance, and feedback from students, parents, and staff.  We very much appreciate the positive and constructive feedback we received. Additionally, we understand that needs may not be met to the satisfaction of all and we understand the challenges and frustrations that accompany this. Nonetheless we are committed to help where we can and will continue to adjust and support in the fairest way to support all stakeholder needs. 

This brings me to the a few updates about remote learning, retrieval of student materials, and graduation.
 
Remote Learning
Recently a letter went out families providing options for grading in our remote learning platform. As a result of the adjustment given toward the option of receiving grades this semester and in the spirit to support students being prepare for when we return to school in a traditional sense, we have provided clarification around “as long as” in the previous document and few suggestions for students and families.
The below wording was added as an update to our remote learning plan as of this week:
*What does “as long as the student continues to engage in the learning expectations in accordance with this remote learning plan for the remainder of the semester” mean?
We want students to engage with their learning to the greatest degree possible as this will best prepare students for their future. We know that each student situation is different and we believe in the relationships that staff have formed with students and families to best determine whether a student is as engaged as they possibly can be given their life situation. Students who engage in their learning now will not only be able to obtain high grades, but they will be better prepared for learning when we return to in-building schooling.
As a reminder, all students are expected to:
1.    Fully engage and participate in remote learning - school is still happening!
2.    Complete assignments or communicate proactively why assignments cannot be completed.
3.    Monitor progress in each class regularly and advocate as needed.  
 
What if a student was satisfied with their grade as of April 6 and chooses to disengage for DSA’s remote learning?
If a student does not engage in DSA’s remote learning, they will not have met the expectations of the DPS Grading Policy in order to have earned their grade as of April 6. As a result, the student would earn “No Credit” for the course, as they did not continue to engage or communicate proactively as outlined in the expectations.
 
The administrative team and I recognize that engagement may be challenging for students. However, we do ask if a remote learning situation arises that you have a concern or question around, please feel free to reach out to the teachers. They are willing to help and adjust to meet your needs wherever possible. Again, every situation looks differently, including for the staff. Nonetheless we all will continue to work each day to address all needs during these challenging times.
 
Denver’s Stay at Home Order Extended / Retrieval of Student Materials
 
On or about April 26, Governor Polis announced that the state stay at home order will been shifted to a safer at home order, beginning May 2. However, several counties including Denver, has chosen to extend the stay at home order to May 8. We understand that you all need to retrieve items from the building. Please understand that building access will not be granted until the extended stay home order ends on May 8. In the meantime, we have a tentative plan ready to execute for students to obtain their materials. Information will be provided once we have final approval our plan. At present we are awaiting guidance around expectation, capacity, and a timeline from our district leadership. 
 
The Class of 2020!!! You have made it!!
 
As it relates to graduation, Assistant Principal Miranda Odom is currently creating a virtual graduation ceremony.  We plan to post this Graduation Ceremony Movie at 5:00 pm May 19th.  This is the original date and time of the 2020 graduation ceremony.  Although this ceremony may not take place in person, we hope this movie acknowledges and celebrates this momentous occasion even during these unusual times.  In conjunction with the virtual ceremony, Denver Public Schools is exploring ideas to hold an in-person celebration of some type when the City of Denver and Coloradoans are allowed to hold large gatherings once again.  As we hear from our district, city and state leaders, we will communicate with you.

 

For this Graduation Movie, Miss Odom would like to end it with as many general photos of our senior class as we can.  She sent out a call for photos on Friday, May 1st.  We’d like “younger” photos – grades 6 – 10, so we can see how our seniors have grown at DSA.  Group pictures are good because they represent a lot of students at one time.  These photos are due to Miss Odom on Friday, May 8th.  If we have least 50% of the graduates represented by these photos, we will add it to the end of the movie.  If not, we won’t add this part to the movie.  She is doing her best to represent ALL of our graduates – not just a few who turn in photos. 

 

There will be a Senior Checkout at DSA.  We are currently finalizing the schedule, timeline and plan.  As soon as it is approved, Miranda Odom will send out the schedule and plan.

 
Again, we do understand the difficulty of this situation, along with frustration and confusion. Please know we are working daily to find answers and solutions to make the best of our current state. I cannot say enough; our administrative team, staff, and Denver Public Schools are sensitive to your needs and will be here to help where we can. As always, I would like to thank you in advance for your understanding and flexibility. Please continue to take care of yourselves and remain safe.
 
I leave you with a quote from Victor Frankl, author of Man’s Search for Meaning: 
 
The last of the human freedoms: to choose one’s attitude in any given set of circumstances, to choose one’s own way. 
 
Frankl’s quote is loosely translated as; Whatever is going on, we have the power to decide how we respond.
 
All the best,
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Anthony McWright

Principal

